
 
 

 

 

 

                Prayer Letter – January 2020 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

Thank you for your prayerful and financial support that we received this past year.  Thanks also 

for the beautiful Christmas cards and gifts .  All of you kindness to us is greatly appreciated.   
 

EVANGELISTIC CAMPAIGN IN PILOTO, BRAZIL 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Lord willing, in February, I will be traveling to Piloto, Amazonas, Brazil to help Pastor Jones 

conduct a six-day evangelistic campaign.  Pastor Amarildo and the people of the First Baptist 

Church in Barcelos will be helping us as we seek to win the lost in this jungle village.  To some 

this may seem like a small and insignificant task, but to our Lord, every soul in precious.  Please 

join us in praying for souls to be saved.   
 

7 SOULS SAVED LAST WEEK 
Jones and Amarildo are conducting a Bible Club every Saturday for the children and they are also 

conducting an evangelistic service every Saturday night for 

everybody.  Last Saturday 7 children 

trusted Christ as their Saviour.  “… 

Believe on the Lord Jesus Christ, and 

thou shalt be saved …” Acts 16:31  We 

are trusting the Lord that this will be the 

beginning of great things that He will do 

in Piloto in the days ahead.   
 

WE ARE GOING TO RAISE THE ROOF 
Please pray for our missionary Jones as he makes the necessary 

preparations for us to conduct this evangelistic campaign.  He will be 

attempting to raise the roof of the building that was constructed last 

spring.  Also he will be looking to obtain a new cover for the speed 

boat.  It was destroyed in a recent storm that swept across Barcelos.  

We will need that covering, as we are well into the rainy season.   
 

Our prayer is that the Lord will bless the ministries of your church in 

an abundant way! 

 

In Christ,               My Sending Church:  Calvary Baptist Church 

                                     P.O. Box 565 – Hampton, Ga. 30228 

Bruce Berry           My Contact Info: 470-332-7168 – bruceberry@mwbm.org 
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